
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION

The Portfolio Holder for Renewal, Recreation and Housing, Councillor Peter Morgan 
has made the following executive decision: 

PENGE AND ANERLEY LIBRARY CAPITAL SCHEME POST COMPLETION 
REPORT

Reference Report:
PENGE LIBRARY CAPITAL SCHEME POST COMPLETION REPORTPART 1 
REPORT TEMPLATE, 13/11/2018 Renewal, Recreation and Housing Policy 
Development and Scrutiny Committee   

Decision:

The findings of the Post Completion Review carried out in respect of Penge and 
Anerley Libraries be endorsed.

Reasons:

One of the main aims of the Council’s Asset Management Plan is to ensure that all 
the partners in the asset management planning processes are fully consulted on the 
process and its outcomes.  Progression of amalgamating the former Anerley/Penge 
Libraries and providing improved library facilities at 46 Green Lane contributes to the 
Building a Better Bromley to promote vibrant thriving town centres.

The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Renewal, Recreation and Housing 
PDS Committee on 13 November 2018 and the Committee supported the proposal.

……………………………………………………………..
Councillor Peter Morgan 
Portfolio Holder for Renewal, Recreation and Housing

Mark Bowen
Director of Corporate Services
Bromley Civic Centre
Stockwell Close
Bromley BR1 3UH

Date of Decision:   16 November 2018
Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   23 November 2018 
Decision Reference:   RRH18012


